CASWELL COUNTY BOARD OF EDUCATION MINUTES
August 22, 2016

The Caswell County Board of Education met in regular session on Monday, August 22, 2016, at 9:00 a.m. in the Whitley Administration Building of Caswell County Schools.  Members present:  Chairman June Dailey, Vice Chairman Gladys Garland, Sylvia Johnson, Donna Hudson, Mel Battle, Ross Gwynn, and Betty Sartin.  Others present include Interim Superintendent Dr. Sammy Shields, Dr. Douglas Barker, Nicole McGhee, and Crystal Kessler.  Elaine McAdams recorded the minutes.  (Note:  Others may have been present but did not sign the roster).
I. A. 
CALL TO ORDER

The meeting was called to order and a moment of silence was observed followed by the pledge of allegiance. 

I. B. 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Gladys Garland moved, seconded by Betty Sartin, to approve the minutes of the August 8th regular meeting as presented with two minor changes.  The motion carried unanimously.
I. C. 
APPROVAL OF AGENDA

Sylvia Johnson moved, seconded by Mel Battle to approve the agenda as presented.  Budget reports will be removed from the agenda at this time due to internet complications from recent weather related storm.  The motion carried unanimously with these changes.
I. D. 
ANNOUNCEMENTS

Teachers are back and participating in Keys to Literacy training.
Dr. Barker shared that a severe thunder storm that occurred on Wednesday affected the internet service to the finance department and child nutrition offices.  Plans are to look into fiber optic cables while current repairs are being made.  Finance is at the annex during the interim until service is repaired.

I. E.
PUBLIC COMMENTS

None at this time.  
II.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS
· Board Travel Allotments
Chairman Dailey shared a handout with input received from board members.  Questions asked of finance director included if funds can be carried over for each year if not used.  Mrs. Kessler responded this can be done; however, it would require additional work for accounting.

Other topics discussed include:

· P-card training for all board members – Mrs. Kessler shared that all staff is trained and the board could do this in a regular meeting or take home the information and sign off on it.

· Is the amount on the P-card estimated for conference workshops?  Mrs. Kessler replied $1000 is loaded onto the card at the beginning of the school year.
· Why do the P-cards decline and what is the procedure for opening cards?  Mrs. Kessler responded that administrative assistant should inform finance department to open the cards when board members leave for a conference.  Finance will open card and leave the card open for the entire duration of the trip for hotel charges.  Fuel should not be charged to the cards and transportation department should provide a gas card if a county car is used.  Mr. Battle and Mrs. Hudson both indicated that gas cards are not being given out when using a county car.
· Mr. Battle indicated he wasn’t aware of meal ticket procedures noting itemized receipts.  Mrs. Kessler explained that this information is included in the training packet, but could get overlooked.  She suggested offering a separate training class to the board at the next meeting or be done in a work session.  Training takes approximately 45-minutes.   Dr. Barker suggested including new members so everyone can participate at one time.  Chairman Dailey also agreed.  It was suggested to have a P-card training work session after the next meeting.  All were in agreement.

· Finance Director Crystal Kessler explained listing of MCC Codes and offered reasons that meals are declined noting how the business is classified.

· Mr. Battle questioned why card was declined in Asheville noting it is embarrassing along with the additional wait time.  Dr. Barker shared that in the past when a reservation is made the card is open until the date of the actual event.  Mrs. Kessler stated if we continue to do this, we run the risk of someone else using it to make charges.  Mr. Battle also noted that it takes ten days to receive reimbursement and was not pleased with the timeframe.
· Mileage reimbursement was discussed with concerns regarding driving personal vehicle and turning in mileage or using county car and mileage not being deducted from the $1000.  Mrs. Kessler stated if you drive a county car, you will not get charged and it will not affect budget line time.  Discussion is currently taking place for charging departments for using county cars; however, nothing has been confirmed at this time.  Discussion took place on how many times county cars are used and the amount of vehicles we have.  If all seven board members were to take a county car it would not be enough vehicles and some members felt this wasn’t fair for mileage to be charged if they drive their personal vehicles and request reimbursement.  Dr. Barker suggested that the board make a decision if mileage should be charged or not so that it is fair to everyone.  Mr. Gwynn suggested that mileage should be deducted from the $1000 line item whether you drive county or personal car.  Upon lengthy discussion, Mrs. Hudson suggested raising the limit from $1000 to $1500.  Mr. Gwynn suggested $2000 and charge mileage.  
Mel Battle moved, seconded by Sylvia Johnson to increase travel allotment for board members from $1000 to $1500 and mileage will be deducted when using personal or county car.  The motion carried 6-1 with Gwynn voting “No.”

Discussion took place regarding carrying funds over from one year to the next if not used.  The majority were not in favor of doing this.  

The Board of Education requested the finance director provide a statement of usage to the board after individual board members attend an event listing travel expenses.  Mrs. Kessler said this would not be a problem.
Gladys Garland moved, seconded by Sylvia Johnson to take a short break.  The motion carried unanimously.

III.
NEW BUSINESS

1. Consent Agenda
Dr. Shields recommended approval of the consent agenda as presented.  Betty Sartin moved, seconded by Gladys Garland to approve the consent agenda.  The motion carried unanimously.  
Requests for transfer

2016-2017

Netro, Julian

Guilford

to
Caswell

Stoney Creek (K)
Jones, Cameron
North


to
Oakwood

2nd grade

Farlow, MacKenzie
Caswell

to
Guilford

5th grade

2. Milk & Dairy Bid Renewals
Dr. Shields reviewed information for bid renewals for milk and dairy and recommended approval for 2016-2017.  Donna Hudson moved, seconded by Sylvia Johnson to approve bid renewals for milk and dairy as presented.  The motion carried unanimously.
Dairy (Milk Only)
Land-O-Sun Dairies, dba Pet Dairy



$99,995.25

Dairy (Ice Cream Only)
Land-O-Sun Dairies, dba Pet Dairy




$29,556.00

3. Interscholastic Athletics Policy
Dr. Shields reviewed information regarding sixth grade students being eligible to participate in interscholastic athletics, with the exception of football.  

Sylvia Johnson moved, seconded by Betty Sartin to approve sixth grade eligibility to participate in interscholastic athletics, with the exception of football.  The motion carried unanimously.

4. Caswell Council for the Arts
Chairman Dailey reviewed information requesting annual donation from the Art’s Council.  It was agreed to continue with the annual donation.  

Betty Sartin moved, seconded by Donna Hudson to approve annual donation with the Art’s Council.  The motion carried unanimously.

5. Volunteer Policy # 792 
Dr. Shields reviewed changes and additions to the volunteer policy as discussed with principals and administrators.  

Concerns shared included badges being made at the individual school.  Removing letters of references and timeframe for applications and profile sheet being submitted 15 calendar days prior to volunteering.  Chairman Dailey questioned if 15 days would provide enough time for processing and Mrs. Nicole McGhee stated it would.
Changes will be noted and provided on draft copy for board to review and approve for second reading at the next meeting.

Dr. Shields recommended approval of first reading for Volunteer Policy # 792 as presented.  Ross Gwynn moved, seconded by Betty Sartin to approve first reading of Policy # 792.  The motion carried unanimously.

6. Resolutions
Chairman Dailey and Vice Chairman Garland read aloud resolutions for Leonard Williamson and Christopher Kile.  Gladys Garland moved, seconded by Betty Sartin to approve resolutions as presented.  The motion carried unanimously.

Resolution in Memorial and Appreciation

Of the Life of

Leonard Williamson


WHEREAS, Leonard Williamson formerly resided at7419 Cherry Grove Road, Reidsville, NC  27320, at the time of his death on July 26, 2016, and

WHEREAS, Leonard Williamson was a faithful and loving husband and father and his family’s welfare was his major and constant concern; and

WHEREAS, Leonard Williamson attended Brown’s Chapel Missionary Baptist Church.  He was a man who never met a stranger and would lend a helping hand to those in need.  Along with his family, he was cherished by his community, neighbors, and friends; and

WHEREAS, Leonard Williamson worked for Caswell County Schools as a bus driver at Stoney Creek Elementary.  He will be remembered by his Community and Board of Education for his commitment to education; and being known for his benevolence and servant’s heart to children; and

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that the Caswell County Board of Education wishes to honor the memory of Leonard Williamson and expresses its sympathy to his family by causing a copy of this Resolution to be spread upon the official minutes of the Board of Education and a copy forwarded to the family.

This the 22nd day of August 2016.

June Dailey, Chairman




Gladys Garland, Vice Chairman

Donna R. Hudson




Betty M. Sartin

Ross Gwynn, Jr.





Sylvia B. Johnson

Mel O. Battle





Dr. Sammy Shields, Interim Superintendent

Resolution in Memorial and Appreciation

Of the Life of

Christopher Scott Kile

[image: image1.jpg]



WHEREAS, Christopher Scott Kile was born on April 2, 1968, and formerly resided at 177 Beverly Road, Danville, VA  24541, at the time of his death on July 29, 2016, and

WHEREAS, Christopher Kile was a faithful and loving husband, son, and father and his family’s welfare was his major and constant concern; and

WHEREAS, Christopher Kile attended Westover Church in Greensboro, NC, and was an avid University of Alabama football fan.  He attended the University of Alabama prior to graduating from Averett University; and

WHEREAS, Christopher Kile worked for Caswell County Schools as a teacher at Bartlett Yancey High School and also served as a former track coach.  He will be remembered by his Community and Board of Education for his commitment to education; and being known for his benevolence and servant’s heart to children; and

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that the Caswell County Board of Education wishes to honor the memory of Christopher Kile and expresses its sympathy to his family by causing a copy of this Resolution to be spread upon the official minutes of the Board of Education and a copy forwarded to the family.

This the 22nd day of August 2016.

June Dailey, Chairman




Gladys Garland, Vice Chairman

Donna R. Hudson




Betty M. Sartin

Ross Gwynn, Jr.





Sylvia B. Johnson

Mel O. Battle





Dr. Sammy Shields, Interim Superintendent

IV.
REPORTS
· None at this time.
V.
SUPERINTENDENT UPDATES
· None at this time.
VI.
CLOSED SESSION

Gladys Garland made a motion to go into closed session for the purpose of considering a personnel action that involves an officer or employee of this Board (NC General Statute 143-318.11(a)(6); and for the purpose of discussing information that is privileged, confidential or not a public record (NC General Statute 143-318.11(a)(1) and to confer with legal counsel after a short break.  Sylvia Johnson seconded the motion.  The motion carried unanimously.
VII. 
OPEN SESSION

Gladys Garland made a motion to return to open session.  Sylvia Johnson seconded the motion.  The motion carried unanimously.
VIII.
PERSONNEL LISTING
Dr. Shields recommended approval of personnel listing of applicant “A” and “C through S” as presented.  Gladys Garland moved, seconded by Sylvia Johnson to approve personnel listing as presented.  The motion carried unanimously.  
	Employment
	

	Oakwood
	Carolyn Childress = Pre-K EC Teacher (Replaces Rachel Goots) Eff. 8/22/16

	
	

	
	Velvet Gamero= 3rd Grade Teacher = 1 Year Contract (Eff. 8/22/16)

	
	

	N.L. Dillard 
	Silas Baldwin, Math Teacher (Replaces Kari Miller) = Eff. 8/23/16

	
	Jeanette Long, Math Teacher (Replaces Erin Roche) = Eff. 8/23/16

	
	Tawanna Yates, ELA Teacher (Replaces Tamara Breedlove) = Eff. 8/23/16

	
	

	South Elementary
	Anderlicia Glass, 2nd Grade Teacher (Replaces Jennifer Carter) = Eff. 8/23/16

	
	

	North Elementary
	Jana Lee, 5th Grade Teacher (Replaces Kelly Workman) = Eff. 8/23/16

	
	

	Stoney Creek Elementary
	Rose Graves, 4th Grade Teacher (New Position) = Eff. 8/23/16

	
	

	
	

	Resignation
	

	Transportation
	Bill Foster = Trans. Director = Eff. 8/9/16

	
	

	BYHS
	Steven Gordon = ELA Teacher = Eff. 8/12/16

	
	

	N. L. Dillard
	Tamara Breedlove (ELA Teacher 8th grade) = Eff. 8/15/16

	
	

	Oakwood Elementary
	Denise Culley = 3rd Grade = Eff. 9/30/16

	
	Mike Mirgalia= Custodian = Eff. 8/16/16

	
	Willie McBee = Custodian (part time) = Eff. 8/16/16

	
	

	Substitute
	Marilyn Corbett = Eff. 8/29/16

	
	K. Todd Helms = Eff. 8/29/16

	
	Yolanda Simpson = Eff. 8/29/16

	
	Barbara Smith = Eff. 8/29/16


IX.
COMMUNICATIONS

· Convocation = August 23, 2016 @ 10:00 a.m. CCCC

· Open House Dates = August 25, 2016 – 2:00 – 6:00 p.m. / Dillard & Elementary

· Open House Dates = August 25, 2016 – 3:00 – 6:00 p.m./ BYHS

Dr. Shields shared that new wording is included regarding concussions for students on their student inventory report.  This will need to be included in policy and will bring a draft copy to the board for their review.

Flooring at Oakwood has been installed and requires two coats of sealant.  

A copy of a remote policy was given to board members for their review and consideration
IX.
BOARD MEMBER OBSERVATIONS

Mr. Ross Gwynn asked Dr. Shields to speak with Maintenance Director Jerry Hatchett regarding clumps of grass being left after mowing and have them rake this up.

Mrs. Garland stated that Oakwood looked very nice.

Mr. Battle stated Dr. Womble’s name is still listed on Caswell Flow.  

It was shared that Taylor Kirby’s voice is still on the voicemail at the high school and questioned if this can be changed.

Chairman Dailey asked if all members participated in the survey?

District 5 meeting will be held on September 21, 2016 in Asheboro.  Please let Connie Kimrey know if you plan to attend so she can register you.  Those that are going can meet at central office and carpool.
September 12, 2016 is a morning meeting.
X.  
ADJOURN
Ross Gwynn made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 1:00 p.m., Sylvia Johnson seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.  The next regular meeting of the Board of Education will be held on September 12, 2016, at 9:00 a.m. in the Whitley Administration Building.
_______________________________                               _____________________________

              June B. Dailey                                                                        Dr. Sammy Shields
                 Chairman                                                                         Interim Superintendent
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